**ID:** 201

Run date: 8/30/2007

Benson (William) Family Cemetery

Alternate Name: Woodlands Cemetery		
Address:	South of Clopper Rd near Visitors Center in Seneca Creek State Park	
Town:	Gaithersburg	
ADC Map: 18	Grid: H-7 vic	
Cemetery Associa	ation: Family	
Setting: Unknown	Condition: Unknown	
Negative Impacts	:: ::	
Burials: Unknown	Date range of burials: Unknown	
_	ation unknown; believed to be in Seneca Creek State Park. William Benson, believed to be buried here.	
Comments:		
Survey date: 4/15	5/2006	
Historic Status: LA 20/29 Woodlands Site & Smokehouse		
Additional Sources: Scharf's History of Western Maryland		

**ID:** 203

Barnesville Methodist Episcopal Cemetery

18317 Barnesville Road
Barnesville
Grid: H-7
ation: Methodist
Condition: Poor
: Overgrown, overturned stones, groundhog holes
Date range of burials: 1816-1882?
hurch, located in backyard of house. Overgrown; broken & overturned stones. cound 1 family plot. Groundhog holes.
2004
es:
Run date: 8/30/2007

**ID:** 204

Run date: 8/30/2007

Hayes Family Cemetery

<b>Alternate Name:</b>	
Address:	22310 West Harris Road
Town:	Barnesville
ADC Map: 7	Grid: H-7
Cemetery Associa	ation: Family
Setting: Rural	Condition: Good
<b>Negative Impacts</b>	: None
<b>Burials:</b> 15-20	Date range of burials: unknown
<b>Description:</b> Fence kept short by sheep	bed with some large trees inside fence. No paths. Most stones upright. Grass p
<b>Comments:</b>	
Survey date: 5/9/2	2004
Historic Status:	
Additional Sources:	

**ID:** 206

Run date: 8/30/2007

**Bready Family Cemetery** 

<b>Alternate Name:</b>		
Address:	Llewellyn Manor Way (off Norbeck Road at Layhill Road)	
Town:	Layhill	
ADC Map: 22	<b>Grid:</b> A-13	
Cemetery Associ	ation: Family	
Setting: Rural/Su	burban Condition: Relocated	
Negative Impacts	s: Graves relocated	
Burials: 4	Date range of burials: 1850-1878	
<b>Description:</b> Burials moved to Norbeck Memorial Park on 10/13/2000. Area of original burials planned for development - roads partially built, but seems abandoned. Former burial ground has fenceposts, remnants of wire fence, and many cedar trees		
Comments: Map, transcriptions, letters in file		
<b>Survey date:</b> 6/5/2005		
Historic Status:		
Additional Sources:		

Cissel-Trundle Family Cemetery

Name:

Alternate Name:		
Address:	Whites Ferry Road	
Town:	Poolesville	
ADC Map:	Grid:	
Cemetery Associa	ation: Family	
Setting:	Condition: Unknown	
<b>Negative Impacts</b>	<b>:</b>	
<b>Burials:</b> 16+	Date range of burials: 1822-1885	
<b>Description:</b> Surveyed in 1970s - 16 burials for Trundles and Veirs. Cemetery was on Humphrey Cissel farm on Whites Ferry Rd. All Cissell stones moved to Monocacy Cemetery. Transcriptions in file.		
Comments:		
<b>Survey date:</b> 1/20/2007		
Historic Status:		
Additional Sources:		

Run date: 8/30/2007

**ID:** 207

08
0

**Alternate Name:** Davis Family Cemetery

**Address:** 7911 Greenwood Avenue

**Town:** Takoma Park

**ADC Map:** 37 **Grid:** E-11

**Cemetery Association:** Family

Setting: Suburban Condition: Poor

**Negative Impacts:** Has been neglected for decades & is overgrown with brush & shrubs.

**Burials:** 125 **Date range of burials:** 1730-1900

**Description:** One-quarter acre corner lot at intersection of Greenwood Avenue and Prospect Street. Property used as a garden - not well maintained. Footpaths evident. Trees & shrubs cover the grounds.

**Comments:** In 1933 a house was constructed on a portion of the cemetery lot. Unknown whether house was built over graves. No visible evidence of grave markers or structural evidence of cemetery.

**Survey date:** 4/1/2004

**Historic Status:** 

**Additional Sources:** Mont. Co. Land Records; "Graveyard Link in History" Wash. Star Aug 8, 1937

Name: Dorsey Family Burying Ground ID: 209

**Alternate Name:** Pleasant's Retreat

**Address:** 5701 Damascus Road

**Town:** Etchison

ADC Map: 11 Grid: H-3

**Cemetery Association:** Family

Setting: Rural Condition: Excellent

**Negative Impacts:** None

**Burials:** 6 **Date range of burials:** 1862-1993

**Description:** Small family burying ground in front yard of house. Surrounded by historic metal fence; large old tree in center. All markers upright, some have footstones.

**Comments:** Owners lives on opposite side of Damascus Road; house with cemetery is rented out.

**Survey date:** 2/20/2005

Historic Status: MP 23/6 Samuel O. Dorsey House

Additional Sources: Cavicchi, p. 107

**ID:** 210

Run date: 8/30/2007

Hoskinson Family Cemetery

Alternate Name:	
Address:	Edward's Ferry Road
Town:	Poolesville
ADC Map: 15	Grid: G-7 vic
Cemetery Associ	tation: Family
Setting: Rural	Condition: Unknown
Negative Impact	s:
<b>Burials:</b> 4	Date range of burials: 1855-1871
<b>Description:</b> One Other transcription	e gravestone found in 1970 - Hilleary Hoskinson July 6, 1799 - July 16, 1855. ons in file.
<b>Comments:</b>	
Survey date: 1/1	9/2007
Historic Status:	
Additional Source	ces:

Name:	Jones Family Cemetery	<b>ID:</b> 211
Alternate Name:	Honeysuckle Hill	
Address:	9201 Brink Road	
Town:	Goshen	
ADC Map: 10	Grid: F-10	
Cemetery Associa	ation: Family	
<b>Setting:</b> Rural/For	rested Condition: Fair	
<b>Negative Impacts</b>	s: Neglect	
<b>Burials:</b> 14	Date range of burials: 1847-1908	
outside (collapsed)	ounded by brick wall which is in good shape. Steps on inside of wa). Extremely overgrown inside wall. Stones in good shape, mostly distance west from house through light forest/overgrowth	
Comments:		
Survey date: 5/1/2	2004	
Historic Status: L	LA 14/57 Richard Jones House	
	ees: "Goshen, Maryland: A History & Its People" by Ardith Boggs. ele on Honeysuckle Hill	Oct 31,

**ID:** 212

Run date: 8/30/2007

King-Day Family Cemetery

<b>Alternate Name:</b>		
Address:	12051 Prices Distillery Road	
Town:	Lewisdale	
ADC Map: 3	Grid: H-9	
Cemetery Associa	ation: Family	
Setting: Rural	Condition: Excellent	
<b>Negative Impacts</b>	<b>:</b>	
<b>Burials:</b> 6	Date range of burials: 1870s-1995	
<b>Description:</b> Behind house along farm drive. Two King markers inside chainlink fence and graves covered with concrete slab. Newer markers not fenced. Six dogs with markers buried here also.		
Comments:		
<b>Survey date:</b> 5/22/2004		
Historic Status:		
Additional Sources:		

**ID:** 213

Warfield-Beall Family Cemetery

Alternate Name:	: Lewis Family Cemetery?
Address:	12635 Prices Distillery Road
Town:	Lewisdale
ADC Map: 3	Grid: F-8
Cemetery Associ	iation: Family
Setting: Rural	Condition: Poor
<b>Negative Impact</b>	s: Stones moved - piled around and in stand of trees
Burials: 6-10	Date range of burials: 1866 - ?
of trees. Stones li	rield to west of house. About 400 yards back from Prices Distillery Road in stand kely moved here. Lots of fieldstones & 6 carved markers found - broken. One traps showing evidence of repair-now lying on ground.
	her of next property to west said some stones found in woods were dumped if this is Lewis Family Cemetery, which is supposed to be in vicinity. Only all stones found.
Survey date: 4/1	7/2004
Historic Status:	
Additional Source	ces:
	Run date: 8/30/200'

**ID:** 216

Riggs Family Cemetery

Alternate Name: The Oaks		
Address:	Formerly in vicinity of 5815 Riggs Road	
Town:	Laytonsville	
ADC Map: 11	<b>Grid:</b> G-11	
Cemetery Associa	ation: Family	
Setting: Suburban	Condition: Relocated	
<b>Negative Impacts</b>	<b>:</b>	
Burials: unknown	Date range of burials: unknown	
<b>Description:</b> This cemetery no longer exists. It was on property that became the county landfill. House and outbuildings were moved in 1980 and the graves were reinterred elsewhere.		
<b>Comments:</b> Rumor has it that the Riggs were moved to one cemetery and the slaves were moved to the poor farm.		
<b>Survey date:</b> 11/1/2004		
Historic Status:		
Additional Sources:		
	Run date: 8/30/2007	

Name: Robertson-Counselman Family Cemetery ID: 218

**Alternate Name:** Fertile Meadows

**Address:** 9000 Brink Road

**Town:** Goshen

ADC Map: 10 Grid: H-10

**Cemetery Association:** Family

Setting: Rural/Suburban Condition: Excellent

**Negative Impacts:** 

**Burials:** 4+ **Date range of burials:** 1800s-1980

**Description:** In backyard, about 100 feet from house on slope down towards creek. Surrounded by historic iron fence. 3 markers and 1 bench. Rose bushes at corners and by headstones. No other plantings. 1 stone missing top.

**Comments:** House dates to c. 1790. Bought in 1803 by Samuel Robertson, who is buried here with his wife Rachel and their children.

**Survey date:** 11/13/2005

**Historic Status:** MP 14/59 Ferile Meadows

Additional Sources: Cavicchi, p. 137

**ID:** 219

Waters (Zachariah) Family Burying Ground

Alternate Name:	
Address:	In field across from 20938 Mountain Lake Terrace
Town:	Germantown
ADC Map: 9	Grid: E-11
Cemetery Associa	ation: Family
Setting: Suburban	Condition: Poor
Negative Impacts	: All stones down, some broken. Neglect
<b>Burials:</b> 5	Date range of burials: 1824-1864
	eld surrounded by new netal fence. Completely overgrown inside fence. All ome bases still in place. Most are legible. Dumping of fill dirt inside fence.
Comments:	
Survey date: 2/20	0/2005
Historic Status: LA 19/2 Waters Log House (removed)	
Additional Sources:	
	Run date: 8/30/2007

**ID:** 220

Wood Family Cemetery

Just north of 16039 Partnership Road on west side		
Poolesville		
<b>Grid:</b> H-13		
Cemetery Association: Family		
Condition: Poor		
Negative Impacts: All stones lying flat on ground, groundhogs		
Date range of burials: 1830-1855		
<b>Description:</b> Located in middle of a cornfield. Not fenced. Gravestones are large seneca sandstone. One huge uncarved slab - maybe part of a vault? Transcriptions and directions in file.		
<b>Survey date:</b> 12/16/2006		
es:		
Run date: 8/30/2007		

Name: Ashton Methodist Episcopal Church Cemetery ID: 221

**Alternate Name:** Ebenezer Church Cemetery, Bowen Cemetery

Address: Between 205 & 233 Ashton Road

**Town:** Ashton

ADC Map: 22 Grid: D-7

**Cemetery Association:** Free Black, Methodist

Setting: Rural Condition: Fair

**Negative Impacts:** Some neglect, vandalism. Seems to be mowed reqularly

**Burials: 20-25 Date range of burials:** 1893-1959

**Description:** Cemetery is located on a small incline. A drive separated the church (now demolished) from the cemetery area. Four concrete steps off the road lead up to the cemetery grounds. No paths.

**Comments:** A barbed wire fence is located on two of the perimeter edges.

**Survey date:** 3/27/2004

**Historic Status:** LA 28/6 Ebenezer Church (removed)

Additional Sources: Transcribed in USGenWeb

Name:	Darnestown Baptist Church Cemetery	<b>ID:</b> 225	
Alternate Name: Pleasant Hills ME Church Cemetery			
Address:	15408 Spring Meadows Drive		
Town:	Darnestown		
ADC Map: 26	Grid: K-2		
Cemetery Association: Methodist originally, Baptist			
Setting: Suburbar	n Condition: Poor		
Negative Impacts: No markers			
Burials: 120+	Date range of burials: 1846-1947		
<b>Description:</b> Located at the SW corner of Darnestown Rd & Spring Meadows Drive in side yard of house. After 1951, Kelley family (owners) removed or laid flat & buried all markers. No evidence of cemetery; current owner is planting trees in area of graves.			
<b>Comments:</b> Methodist Church built here prior to 1844, then became Baptish Church. No church building remains and now in housing development. Not fenced.			
<b>Survey date:</b> 10/9/2004			
Historic Status:			
Additional Sources: Scharf Vol. 1, p. 762			